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Research Analysis 

 

HB 2243 modifies the vehicles exempted from the requirement to have an odometer disclosure 

statement upon transfer of ownership.  The measure exempts vehicles that were manufactured in 

or before the 2010 model year.  For vehicles manufactured in 2011 or later that is transferred at 

least 20  years after January 1 of the calendar year corresponding to its designated model year are 

also exempted from the odometer disclosure statement. 

 

Prepared By: Brad Wolgamott 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

HB 2243 clarifies that any vehicle manufactured in or before the 2010 model year, or any vehicle 

manufactured in or after the 2011 model year that is transferred at least twenty (20) years after 

January 1 of the calendar year corresponding to its designated model year, is exempt from 

odometer disclosure statements. This measure would not change current Service Oklahoma 

practice in regards to odometer exemptions; therefore, this measure has no direct fiscal or 

revenue considerations for the state. 

 

Prepared By: Jay St Clair, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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